2, A further letter will be

addressed to you on the receipt of the information in question, W Harcour

hopes to be in a poster to be in a poster with have been made by much have been made by the measions in the Forest, and a further letter will hen be sent

A S SINDERS

EABL. AFR. PROT. 33551

pato.

Kenca Free Concession

box.

Representations

Appresentation

To a presentation

The presentation of the presentation o

Diday welling he good of our

of our 18

m Tiles.

2 3 am W M' Dnell mete 20! + Oct

at being referred by the Golf of the C.O.

34320 sen being told by the C.O. Their begunt

go looker God for more who water the way a searth businesslike win with when I world seem so fax as I could judge quite forthe to condust negliables. I shought it advisable, therefore to acquaint him observation he studion fretty fully ander to remove any impression he might have shat he was being placed Pat Cy? atorie Br. 25. Su with applicant in the first from offer was

JOHN CHAPMAN & CO W. Leadenhall Street ANNO & CHARTERING ABENT London 26 Oct mil Some Right Horowaste L'Harcourt M.S. Colonial Office sur The Enclosed letter of introduction from M' Krie Kambro arrives after M. F. Butter of your Office had Kindly gran me an appointment with reference to an application for the right to cut tember in the Kenea Forest British Cast Africa. Not weeking the intro duction to be lost I am sending it that is may be included in the file

DIANDON, E.C., 20th October, 1911.

Please states at the bearer of this, a prest (right of my firm, is in becomes an

of this, a proof triand of my firm. Is in because as the firm of EncDotwill Bres. & Shirth, of Nairobi and he has asked as as a "Svahr in g've A'm a letter of introduction to you. So, trading upon old acquaintains, I tenuare to send him to you. He will explain the until of his pusiness.

be is an extremely intelligent and most reliable in every way.

Believe sa.

Very sincerely yours,

Tin Han br.

KENTA FOREST CONCESSIONS

Memorandum of Interview between Mr. McDenell and Mr. Butler on Friday the 20th October, 1911.

Mr. McDonell said that he desired the interview in order to ascertain whether he could supply the Colonial Office with any of the information for which the Governor of the East Africa Protectorate had been asked. He had discussed the matter with Sir Percy Girodard; and he thought that time and trouble might be saied 1, he could help by supplying say of the disired perticulars. At present, so far es he is concerned the real ont is produceding in a vicious circle. The Governor had said that no concession cold b. wanted without a guarantee as to the construction of the railway, but his financial supporters were not prepared to go into the metter of the railway without some guarantee in regard to the concession. He thought, however, that progress could be made if the Government would undertake to grant a concession if he, on his part, would's guarantee to build the shilway within a definite period.

Mr. Butler referred to the amount of capital (viz: £500,000) which Mr. McDonell had mentioned in his letter of the 29th September (31767), and saked on what data the figure is based. Mr. McDonell and explained

KENTA FOREST CONCESSIONS.

Memorandum of Interview between Mr. McDonell and Mr. Butler on Friday the 20th October, 1911.

Mr. McDonell said that he desired the interview in order to ascertain whether he could supply the Colonial Office with any of the information for which the Governor of the East Africa Protectorate had been asked. He had discussed the matter with Sir Per. y Girouard; and he + lought that time and trouble might be saied ; he could help by supplying my of the desired particulars. At present, so far as he is concerned the rear mt is proceeding in a vicious circle. The Governor had said that no concession colla b. ranted without a guarantee as to the construction of the railway, but his financial supporters were not prepared to go into the matter of the railway without some guarantee in regard to the concession. He thought, however that progress could be made if the Government would undertake to grant a concession if he, om his part, would guarantee to build the Williamy within a definite period.

Mr. Butler referred to the amount of capital (viz: £500,000) which Mr. McDonell had mentioned in his letter of the 29th September (31767), and asked on what data the figure is based. Mr. McDonell explained

explained that the Governor had put the cost of constructing the railway at £300,000 i.e., £3,000 per mile for 100 miles of line. This would leave the sum of £200,000 available for the working of the concession after the line is built. He had sent out a surveyor to make an estimate, but had not yet received a satisfactory report. Mr. Futler said that apparently the estimate of £300,000 was in the nature of a guess: but Mr. McDonell argued that it was not an absolute guess as the course the line would take along the Tana banks was known and did not present any very great difficulties: and he had been advised that the railway puld me built at the restance.

Mr. Futler ther cointed out that even if a concession were given, Mr. McDonell's financial supporters would necessarily desire to know what liabilitied would be attached to it., e.g. they would require information on such points as the royalty, rent, railway rates, cost of transport to the susst, etc. etc. The Governor had not supplied the requisite details, and it had therefore been necessary to refer the matter back to him.

Mr. McDonell said that he had regarded the railway as being in the nature of commuted royalty, in consideration of which the concessionaire who built the line would be allowed the cut the timber.

free. His idea was that the concessionaire should either — provide the Covernment with the sum required to construct the railway, or, in the alternative, hand over the railway when built to be worked by the Government. Personally he favoured the former course.

Mr. Butler pointed out that, until the Governor supplied the necessary details, it was not possible to give any kind of conditional promise in regard to the grant of a concession. It would obviously be useless to approach financial people without being able to furnish, at the same time, some definite particulars as to the nature of the contract, which would have to provide, inter slie, for the type of line, for construction to the satisfaction of the Covernment Engineer, and, in the event of the railway being worked by the concessionaire, for stipulations as to the railway rates and for the use of the railway by other concessionaires - it would of course be necessary to guard against the establishment of any monopoly. Mr. McDonell agreed, but he thought that the monopoly difficulty would be avoided if the line were handed over to the Covernment to be worked by the Uganda Railway.

On the point being mentioned by Mr. Butler, Mr. McDonell said that he was aware that another applicant had been in the field for a considerable time. Mr. Butler said that, although the negotiations

with

with that applicant had hitherto proceeded in somewhat leisurely fashion, the fault did not lie solely the would-be concessionaire, and the Covernment weso not in a position to break off the heartintions with him at the present time. A phoice would therefore have to be made between the two controls es, in view of the require ent to to by pour setion of railway, it would be possible to mit only one dorfetssion in the first instance and later concessionairas would necessarily have to comit core enerous terms than those imposed Mithe con the gioneer who incurred the obligation to build the line. He explained that the intention is to older Apre precied in market from the Governor and approach the applicants with view to Cipcing which is prepared to offer the better terms. Mr. Mobonell then enquired whether he might

Mr. Motonell then equived whether he magnitude that, it the areat of the preliminary difficulties being cleared up and of as being decided to grant a concession, the savernest would be willing to give an option for a definite term. Mr. Butler said he thought this might safely be assumed. The procedure would probably be to invite affers, giving the essential conditions of the proposed concession. A preliminary agreement would then be negotiated with the applicant whose offer was accepted, conferring an option for a specified period to enable the concessionaire thoroughly to investigate the matter and in the event of the option being exercised.

with that applicant had hitherto proceeded in somewhat leisurely fashion, the fault aid not lie he would-be concessionaire, and the Covernment was not in a position to break off the besetintion A choice would therewith him at the present time. fore have be be made between the two conlicents. cs, in view of the require ent as to be an atraction of railway, it would be possible to wint only one dordession in the first instance and later conpessionairs would necessarily have to submit core enerous terms than those imposed if the cost the pioneer who incurred the obligation to build the line. He emplimed that the intention is to older More precie in mation from the covernor and two approach the applicants with vigu to cinding out which is prepared on offer the better terms.

Mr. Methodal then equired whether he might agains that it the scent of the preliminary difficulties being cleared up and of as being decided to grant a concession, the Coverrent would be willing to give an option for a definite term. Mr. Butler said he thought this might safely be assumed. The procedure would probably be to invite effers, giving the essential conditions of the proposed concession. A preliminary agreement would then be negotiated with the applicant whose offer was accepted, confirming an option for a specified period to enable the concessions in the event of the option being exercised, matter, and in the event of the option being exercised.

a concession would be granted on the terms scheduled to the agreement.

In reply to Mr. McDonell, Mr. Butler said that he had not gone into the question of the possible arrangements for the working of the railway. He had rather assumed that the concessionaire would build and work the line subject to conditions as to rates, etc. He had no doubt however that the Governor would have decided views on the subject and would communicate them to the Secretary of State. The model he (Mr. Butler) had in mind was the agreement for the construction of the line built by the Magadi Soda Company, and he explained the procedure adopted in that instance.

Mr. Butler added that no understood that Mr. McDonell was shortly returning to the Protectorate, and said that he aid not think that his (McDonell's) absence from England would in any way prejudice his position in the matter, as it was clearly impossible to discuss details pending the receipt of further information from the Governor. On the other hand, Mr. McGonell's presence in the Protectorate might materiall's presence in the would be in a position to discuss the question with the Governor on the spot.

That he want be able to seather the question buildly, that he searce was, if posting, to expect the continuous of the co

matters: and he added that he quite realised the position as explained by Mr. Butler.

H.T.A.

21/10.



Rrae 17 001 II

JOHN CHAPMAN & C 101 Teadenhalt Level. I may be able to supply Foreign Coaling Agents GHAMPER LONBON Indon 16 Oct 1918 in part at any rate, the So the Under Secretary of State for the Coloning It SW information which you requere, o lave accessor to get to work In the under beking before my No 31767/1911 of 10 inch returns to law offers I wenture to suggest a person here month, al interview a Higher. Trusting Man your court cellence, the Governor y see your way to grand to British love Africe per Jam do somally referred me to you, The moderate